
Question on Notice 
 

No. 852 
 

Asked on 16 June 2023 
 
 

MR A PERRETT ASKED MINISTER FOR TRANSPORT AND MAIN ROADS AND MINISTER 
FOR DIGITIAL SERVICES (HON M BAILEY) 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to the overtaking lanes on Tin Can Bay Road and ministerial advice in 2021—  
 
Will the Minister advise (a) if community engagement has been completed and (b) if not, when 
will it occur? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Member for Gympie for the question. 
 
The Department of Transport and Main Roads’ (TMR) investigations into options for overtaking 
lanes on Tin Can Bay Road are ongoing. 
 
Once options have been identified, TMR will consult first with any identified potentially impacted 
landowners, and then the community.  
 
 


